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Principal’s Message 

Congratulations have been sent to WARILLA HIGH, who placed 1st in 

the boys point score and 3rd overall in the combined point score at the 

carnival. 

 

Also, congratulations to Warilla Boys All Age Relay, who have a 

new SOUTH COAST RECORD with the All Age Boys Relay after 

taking 10 seconds off their entry time - well-done boys! 

 

 

Well, that is just about it for Term 1, hard to believe. It is excellent that we are getting back to pretty much close to normal when compared 

to last year. We have been able to resume many activities that were impossible last year. As I write this item, many of our Year 8 students 

are off camping at Blackheath with Mr Harry and a number of staff. Hopefully, we have seen the last of the wet weather, and they come 

back with great stories about their adventure. This camp has been postponed numerous times because of COVID restrictions, and it is 

great to think that despite being postponed, they eventually get to have what was meant to be their Year 7 camp. I take this chance to 

also acknowledge the teachers who have gone on this camp as well. I can’t think of another profession where staff can be on duty 24 

hours for numerous day with no overtime payment or in-lieu time to compensate. Yet we have no trouble staffing camps, as our teachers 

are dedicated and want to enrich the experience of all students, and for that, I thank them.  

 

As things are slowly resuming, we have had the opportunity for some of our sporting teams to get back into knockouts. One example is 

our Junior Boys Basketball Team who represented Warilla High at the Coenraad Cup. Congratulations and well done to Ethan Nikolovski, 

Chayce Te Nana, Cooper O'Brien, Keni Dimovski, Curtis Whalen, Lucas Bogoevski, Hudson Bailey, Riley Giles, Ben Ingham, Jacob Coleman, 

Jake Wilkins and Rhys Woolley. The second example of things coming back to normal is the return of our Year 7 Meet the Teachers 

afternoon tea. Working around COVID guidelines, we held it outside, and while it was not great acoustics, it was better than cancelling, 

like we were forced to last year. Thank you to the many parents and carers who took the time to attend. It was nice to put names to faces 

and start, what I hope, is a great relationship with the incredible teachers of Warilla High and our new Year 7 families.  

 

Something else that has returned this year is our Expo Evening for our prospective students and their families. What 

a fantastic afternoon, and while I was not able to do the Principal’s Address due to COVID guidelines, it was a 
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delightful afternoon (maybe because I couldn’t do the speech!!!). Thank you in particular to the many wonderful students who stayed 

back to showcase what a great place this is, and I would add showcase what lovely students they are!!! It was heart-warming to listen to 

our students tell the visitors about what they like about their school and why it is such a special place. The excitement of the many Year 

5 & 6 visitors was also very impressive.  I know we don’t need to sell our school to new families, as we are already full to capacity and 

beyond, but it was a great excuse for all involved to celebrate this amazing school called Warilla High!!! 

 

With the increased use of delivery services, we have noticed a new phenomenon here at school. We have had a few instances where we 

have had a delivery driver arrive with a bag of McDonalds to give to a waiting student. We have a canteen that supplies our students with 

really lovely meals and at a very fair price. For this reason, there is no need to be accessing outside sources, and any fast food deliveries 

that come to the school will be returned. Similarly, we ask you not to bring McDonalds type food to school for your student as it will cause 

embarrassment on all sides when we ask you to take it home. If a student ever forgets their food, all they need do is ask their respective 

Deputy, and a canteen voucher can be issued on the spot.  

 

Disappointed, I have just come in from the playground where I have seen some Year 7 boys throwing themselves into puddles and 

covering themselves in mud and water. They will be given consequences for this silly behaviour. Yesterday we had a really unfortunate 

incident with someone running out of the rain and accidentally knocked another student to the ground causing a horrible break to his 

arm. Can you please talk to your students about sensible behaviour as they move around the school? As we know, it is tight for room 

with so many students, but when it is wet and slippery, they all need to be even more careful for the safety of themselves and others.  

 

With the end of this Term, I know many staff and students have been working really diligently for many weeks trying to get reports, 

assessment tasks and a whole range of commitments complete. The number of senior students using the Study Skills afternoon in the 

Library is growing every week. It is wonderful to see so many of our senior students and their teachers coming together after hours, to 

work on their various assignments. Last week 42 students attended voluntarily. Thank you to Ms Sheridan and her band of merry teachers. 

Thank you staff and students for your hard work and please use Easter to slow down and recharge your batteries, ready for next Term.  

 

On behalf of all staff can I wish you and your families the very best for the Easter break and that a safe and happy holiday period awaits 

you all.  

 

Finally, I look forward to seeing you all at our P&C meetings on the second Tuesday of each month, commencing at 6 pm in the Library. 

With kind regards,  

Ms Brook, 

Principal 

Deputies’ Report 

As we near the end of Term 1, it has certainly been a different start to the year than 2020. It continues to be a positive start to the school 

year, with students again being able to access school events such as assemblies, excursions and even camps. These events, and the 

consistent reinforcement of the school core values, Excellence, Respect, Integrity and Compassion, have brought a sense of normality 

back to the school coming out of a difficult time last year. Whilst there continues to be a return to some normality, the school remains 

committed to maintaining vigilance regarding the possible chance of COVID being in the community at some point, so we continue to 

reinforce the Department of Education’s 2021 Guidelines around COVID-19, and in conjunction with the Australian Health Protection 

Principal Committee. This is to ensure our school continues to operate in the safest way possible to support our students and staff. School 

activities are continuing to run in line with the guidelines, and if students should be at school unless: 

• They have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to return to school due to an ongoing medical condition and 

the expected timeframe. 

• They are currently unwell. 
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In such a large school as ours, there are a small number of students who have been identified as participating in VAPING whilst at school, 

and unfortunately coming to and from school, and in particular, while wearing the school uniform. Vaping is the inhaling of a vapour 

created by an electronic cigarette (e-cigarette), or another vaping device. Vaping in adolescence can have devastating and lasting effects. 

Vaping, including the use of e-cigarettes, is prohibited in public schools, and students found to be engaging in vaping will be dealt with in 

relation to the department policy on banned substances and the school rules that relate to smoking. 

Every year at this point, we discuss the uniform of the students. The year has started well with the uniform of the students being excellent, 

and staff have consistently reinforced the uniform expectations for students. The school’s uniform policy has been approved by our school 

community and will continue to be revisited by staff. Some particular points include the wearing of ‘hoodies’ to school. Hood ies are not 

part of the Warilla High School uniform, and these and other jumpers, particularly work under the school shirts, are unacceptable. 

Students will be asked to remove the jumper when seen by the staff. This includes all non-Warilla High School branded jumpers. If there 

is a specific need for students to wear clothing on a specific day that is not part of the school uniform, we continue to ask that a note be 

provided from home with an explanation, and the students can then access a uniform pass. 

Already this Term we have had a great number of students representing Warilla High School with distinction across a number of events 

such as leadership, creative and performing arts, and on the sporting field. As always, these students do so with enthusiasm and pride, 

and we consistently receive feedback from parents, event organisers, and sometimes members of the general public, which support the 

great work these students are doing in the community. Representing Warilla High School is a privilege we want as many of our students 

to experience as possible. This privilege does, however, come with some conditions. It is expected that the students leaving the school to 

represent Warilla High School are also performing to their best at school, and particularly with their behaviour. Students who are currently 

on Orange, Red or Grey level of the school are unable to represent Warilla High School outside the school, such as creative and performing 

arts, sporting or rewards events unless it is an event specifically related to their curriculum needs. 

The school Expo for our prospective new Yr7 students for 2022 was a great chance for the school community to showcase the huge variety 

of opportunities on offer at Warilla High School. We had a huge number of parents, carers and students come through the school to 

experience a variety of activities, from practical activities in the CAPA and TAS faculties, the sample lessons across a variety of subject 

areas, the changes happening in the Library, and even a game of paddle tennis in the quad, and a cookie. The feedback from parents and 

students was fantastic, and we look forward to meeting these students again later in the year when our transition team begin the process 

of supporting them in the move from Primary to High School. A big congratulations to the great Warilla High School students who made 

themselves available to support the groups around the school and provide valuable commentary across all the areas of the school. Also, 

a massive thanks to Mr Harry for the extensive behind the scenes work in organising the expo and all of the Warilla High School staff who 

made the afternoon such a success. 

A reminder of the year groups the Deputy Principals and their respective year groups are; Mr Peter Hales, who will oversee Years 7 and 

11. Mr Martin Ind, who has responsibility for Years 9 and 10, and Mr Stephen Kershaw, who will be overseeing Years 8 and 12. 

Mr Hales, Mr Ind and Mr Kershaw 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 10 29 March 2021 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 4 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 10 29 March 2021 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 5 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 10 29 March 2021 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 6 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 10 29 March 2021 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 7 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 10 29 March 2021 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 8 

 

 



 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 10 29 March 2021 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 9 

 

Calendar 
Week 10B 

30/03/2021 School X Country @ Killalea 

31/03/2021 SRC Induction 

01/04/2021 Easter Show Excursion 

01/04/2021 Last Day of Term 1 

 

Week 1A 

19/04/2021 Staff Development Day 

20/04/2021 Students Return for Term 2 

 

Week 2B 

28/04/2021 Year 8 Future Proofing Study 

 

Week 3A 

03/05/2021 

07/05/2021 
Year 7 & 9 - NAPLAN 

 

Week 4B 

10/05/2021 

14/05/2021 
Year 7 & 9 - NAPLAN 

 

Week 5A 

19/05/2021 

21/05/2021 
Year 7 Camp 

 

  

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.30am go to the side window of the 

Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 

One of the Office Staff will record your 

information and give you a late slip to get into 

class. After 9.30am report to the front office. 

Arriving late 3 times without a note from 

parent/guardian will result in parents being 

contacted by the school and consequences will 

apply. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 

including mobile number, or other contact details 

could you please let the school know as soon as 

possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 

the sole responsibility of the individual. The 

school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 

or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 

not to be used for dropping off or picking up 

students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 

by law to wear a helmet. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Students must bring a note to explain their 

absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 

from the front office. Unexplained absences will 

appear on the student’s report. 

 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

Parents experiencing financial difficulties can 

apply for support through the Student Assistance 

Scheme. Funds are available to help with subject 
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UMBURRA NEWS 

Our Year 7 students have settled into life at Warilla High, and the process for our Personal Learning Pathways has started. The aim of 

these guidelines is to provide schools with information to support the effective development and implementation of PLP’s for Aboriginal 

students. PLP’s are an effective tool for increasing Aboriginal student engagement. They have the potential to support improved learning 

outcomes and educational aspirations when they are developed in genuine partnership with Aboriginal students, their parent/carers and 

support staff. We look forward to meeting you at these meetings. 

Our selected Year 8 cohort of students have started at SYFS Cultural program. This program is run by Elders from the community and 

gives students the opportunity to be immersed in culture whilst learning the language, dance and art. We hope these students enjoy this 

program, learn and go on to become ATSI leaders in our school and within the community. 

Years 11 and 12 students are also partaking in the NRL School to Work Program. This program mentor’s students throughout year 11 and 

12 then continue working with them for one year out of school. The program has been operational since 2012 and utilises the positive 

profile of the Rugby league to support and encourage year 11 and 12 ATSI students to achieve their HSC and prepare them as they 

transition from school to employment or further education. The S2W Program also works with each participant to identify available work 

experience and employment opportunities using the NRL and NRL clubs business networks, where relevant, to help participants make 

informed career choices. The mentors visit the school for 1 hour every fortnight to support these students. 

Congratulations to Amos Williams Year 11, who will participate in the leadership camp for a week in May alongside NRL clubs Penrith 

Panthers, Canterbury Bulldogs, Parramatta Eels, and Wests Tigers.  

Selected Year 7 and 8 students, along with our ATSI leadership team, have been participating in Bangarra Dance workshops via zoom. 

These students, under the guidance of Ms Neden have been learning new skills and dance moves to showcase culture. This has been a 

positive, enriching experience for all those involved.  

Ms Simon 

The Foreshore Centre 

Term 1 has flown by at the Foreshore Centre. Students in all classes have been working hard and participating in amazing classroom 

programs. This Term, S5 has been collaborating in technology lessons, learning about all things computers. They have been investigating 

both hardware and software uses and applications. Students are also learning to format documents, produce animations in PowerPoint 

and code in ‘Dance Party’. Among the most popular activities, students enjoyed exploring computer construction by taking apart old 

laptops piece by piece. Each component was then researched, discovering its name and function.  

S5 have also been tantalising their taste buds and honing their culinary skills during food tech. They’ve produced amazing lamb kofta, 

protein balls, cheesecake and mug muffins. Congratulations to S5 for their motivation and positive attitude towards their educational 

experiences this Term.  

 

Mr Demertzis 

HT Foreshore Centre 
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Science 

Week 5 Friday 26th February saw 

our three classes of Yr11 Marine 

Studies students participate in 

their snorkelling and swimming 

skills assessment prior to 

embarking on our first ocean 

snorkel adventure in the 

following week. Students with a 

wide range of snorkelling 

experience participated in a 

number of skills development 

exercises, including equalising, 

finning techniques, duck diving, 

and successfully purging their 

snorkel on the surfacing. We 

shared the Shellharbour 

saltwater pool with a variety of 

very interested local swimmers 

and received sensational 

feedback on the way our students 

conducted themselves, both in 

and out of the water. 

Week 6 Friday 5th March, we were very excited to take this outstanding group out to Bushranger's Bay and give them a chance to test 

and develop their snorkelling skills. Bushrangers Bay is a beautiful Marine Reserve on the eastern side of Bass Point. 

We began the day with beautiful sunshine and calm conditions. However, just prior to entering the water, the day changed, rain and wind 

poured into what is normally a sheltered bay. Despite these challenging conditions, all students enthusiastically entered the water and 

spent time exploring this unique ecosystem. Students worked their way through the sandy seagrass at the entrance to the bay, 

snorkelling around the southern edge of the bay. Mr Cairncross pointed out a Blind Shark that was hiding in a rocky crevice, and the 

students observed a variety of common temperate species, Luderick, Bream, Trevally, Wrasse, Rock Cod and even a small stingray. We 

then made our way to the eastern section of the bay to watch the small group of Grey Nurse sharks that were calmly cruising 20m below. 

Students showed a real appreciation for this opportunity despite the conditions. We ended the day with a bbq lunch provided by the 

master chef Mr Reid with the fantastic help of Jenavieve Barrett and Dakota Mason." 

I cannot wait for our next adventure! 

Mr Smart, Mrs Hanson & Mr Reid 
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Careers 

TRY CONSTRUCTION FOR A DAY 

On Tuesday 23rd March, 15 Year 10 students 

participated in a full-day program delivered by 

Fusion Training in Fairy Meadow. The students 

completed a competency from the Cert II in 

Construction. This involved completing an online 

theory component prior to the day and a full day 

of practical activities. Students participated in a 

Tool-Box Talk prior to building a bird feeder. 

Project Manager Andrew from Fulton Hogan also 

attended to speak to the students about 

Apprenticeships and employment opportunities; 

he is currently coordinating the Albion Park Rail 

Bypass. 

The taster day in construction is aimed at year 10 students leading up to subject selection for 2022. 

Thank you to Harvey and Fred, who were the trainers on the day, and to Jenny Watts from REIP, who created this opportunity for Illawarra 

Students. Thank you to Mr Cairncross, who coordinated this fantastic opportunity for Warilla High students. 

 

  

https://www.fusiontrainingsolutions.com.au/ 

 

 

 

https://www.fusiontrainingsolutions.com.au/
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HVTC STUDENT PRESENTATION 

Year 10, 11 and 12 students were invited to attend a 

presentation by HVTC on Friday 19th March. Hunter Valley 

Training Corporation provides a range of customised workforce 

solutions to meet the changing training and workforce needs 

of business and industry. 

HVTC help employers recruit, manage, monitor and mentor 

apprentices, trainees and employees to make sure they find 

and keep the right person for the job. The HVTC Skills Centre 

offers a wide range of training programs. 

HVTC is based locally and help people find real training and 

employment opportunities. For more information, go to 

https://www.hvtc.com.au/ 

 

UOW YEAR 12 FUTURE ME 

Congratulations to Mia B, Alannah B, Jasmyn C, Grace D, Imogen D, Braythn G, William G, Kye H, Tayleah H, Jimmy H, Isaac L, Jasmyn R, 

Kyana S, Piper S, Pete T, Zane U and Emmy W on being selected to participate in the UOW Yr 12 Future Me Program for 2021.  

 

The Future Me Program is delivered weekly during term 2 and 3 via online and on-campus delivery. 

The program includes: 

▪ Online HSC study support 
▪ Online Transition to University content 
▪ Soft Skill webinars and lectures 
▪ Live Q&A sessions with University of Wollongong Mentors 
▪ Support with university applications 
▪ Opportunities to visit your local UOW campus 

https://www.hvtc.com.au/


 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 10 29 March 2021 

 

 
Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 15 

 

DEFENCE FORCE RECRUITING - INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY EVENT 
 
Every year the Defence Force coordinate an International Women’s Day event; this year, our students were involved in a day of activities 
held at Hangdog Climbing Gym. Thank you to Year 12 students Piper Stephens, Alannah Blake and Emmy Withers for attending the event 
and being wonderful ambassadors for Warilla High School. 
 

 
 
Mrs Hicks 
Careers Advisor 
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school (@) det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2 
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